HAVERTHWAITE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on 14" September 2020 at 6.00pm in Tudor Close garden.

PRESENT
Gordon Eggleston (GE)  Brian Fleming (BF)

Cath Stoddart (CS)  Ann Newby (AN)

MINUTE DESCRIPTION ACTION
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
01/09/20 Resolved — Sue Sanderson & Julian Bevins
02/09/20 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST - None
03/09/20 MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES - None
04/08/20 Resolved — The Minutes of the Meeting on 13" July were signed off as an accurate record.
05/09/20 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION - None
DISTRICT & COUNTY REPORTS
06/09/20 Resolved ~ Sue Sanderson’s Report was read .
POLICE REPORT

07/09/20 Resolved ~ Dog attack in Backbarrow, Staff working late at Haverthwaite Railway &
Suspicious males taking an interest in Boats at Swan Marina. They are also trying to get a Farm Watch off
the ground again for the area. Looking ahead to their move to the Hubs too.

APPLICATIONS FOR DEVELOPMENT

08/09/20 7/2020/5375 Land NE of 2 Park House Cottages, Backbarrow — 2/3 Bed single storey
dwelling with woodstore Granted

09/09/20 T/2020/0115 Tarn House, Backbarrow LA12 8PB Crown reduction of Beech Trees by up to
4m No Objections

10/09/20 FINANCIAL MATTERS - None
PARISH MATTERS
11/09/20 Discussion re Lengthsmans progress in the Villages
12/09/20 CORRESPONDENCE - None
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
13/09/20 Next Meeting Monday 9% Novembber

Meeting Closed 6.30pm



September Report for Haverthwaite Sue Sanderson

| have been very busy over the last few months being responsible for the
Council’s response to CIVID 19 in the education sector. We had an education
co-ordination group which we changed into a September planning group which
met weekly and continues to do so. I chair that. We have representation from
schools, academies, LEP, colleges and senior officers of the County Council.
We had 17 workstreams covering curriculum, transport, staffing, HR, Health
and Safety etc. We supported schools doing a range of risk assessments prior
to the children returning to school. Transport has been especially challenging
but we had been given additional funding which we used to support additional
public service buses this will only last to half term. Schools have now returned
" but inevitably there are issues with suspected COVID cases. There are 9
schools affected so far. They have been externally triggered not in school but
the social isolation is challenging staffing capacity etc. There are also issues
with finance because of extra expenditure. Exams etc remain a challenge for
the future and immediately for Y11.

Representatives of Staveley PC and ourselves are meeting Highways England
and others late September virtually | can confirm issues at the Newby Bridge
garage are being examined and we have had confirmation of funding for the
compulsory left turn at the bridge at the Swan. Gordon should have received
information re Gateway signage and Richard Rhodes will assist.

Any questions please pass on to me. Apologies for not attending the meeting |
have got a chest infection and wish to share it with no one.

Sue Sanderson



